
             Message from the Secretary 

Moving with the Spirit of Sahodaya 

Sahodaya means rising together. The very concept of schools getting together for congregation 
of ideas and thoughts, sharing and caring for each other, which was conceptualized by the 
CBSE, some three decades ago, to create a unique schools community for a healthy 
togetherness, aiming towards excellence in education, has now been taking a great shape 
across the country. 
The Board has created this platform for schools to get together, with a mission to accomplish 
and that is shaping young minds to be the stalwarts of tomorrow and not only shape their 
present and future but also help the next generation to flourish in a more dynamic way. This 
platform is like a sacred space for teacher development and whole school enrichment as well. 
The Odisha Chapter has been one of the most active chapters in India since its inception, with the over 
enthusiastic Principals getting together in the real sense, to  bring in innovative ideas and sharing it with 
the member schools for mutual benefits. Sharing of best practices is a practice literally.  
 It is indeed an interactive platform for schools to deliberate upon the different policies and guidelines 
set by the Board and on their implementation give feedback, to establish quality assurance. 
Organization of different curricular and co curricular activities by hosting events, the member schools 
develop affinity for each other to stand as one and also help enhance the creative skills of the students 
as part of the core skills that our present generation need as a 21st century global skill.  
The Maha Mantra of One for all and all for one, is a slogan that has helped us in all ways. We do get 
together to collaboratively conduct common examinations, which helps in maintaining quality and 
uniformity and the Odisha Chapter has given due importance to standardization for setting a bench 
mark. The common goal is to take the Odisha Chapter to greater heights and surpass boundaries of 
challenges to make it the most happening chapter in the country. Best wishes to all the member Schools 
of the Sahodaya Schools Complex Odisha Chapter. 
 
Thank you. 
Warm Regards 

 
Harish Sanduja 
Secretary 
Sahodaya Schools Complex, 
Bhubaneswar Chapter,Odisha 


